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Minutes of the Meeting of the 

Community & Environment Committee
12th February 2020
Present:
Councillors:
G Fox (Chair), D Watson (Sub), D Barton, D Bolton, 





W Weir, D Doherty, K Swinburn
Officer: 
A Hopkins Clerk to the Council


Apologies:  To receive and approve any apologies for absence. 




Cllr Houghton (sub D Watson)



Members of the Public: 0



Other Councillors Present: S Allan, M Cullum, A Higgs, J Tasker







    S Swinburn, B Duke


210/19

Declarations of interest

a. 
To record declarations of interest by any member of the council in respect of 
the agenda items listed below.  Members declaring interests should identify 
the agenda item and type of interest being declared.
There were none.
b. 
To note dispensations given to any member of the council in respect of the agenda items listed below.
There were none.

211/19
VE Day Event

The Clerk ran through the plan for the day.

It would start with a Church service at St Andrew’s at 12:00, with band and national VE Day speeches at the Civic Centre at 13:00, as well as a white dove display created by the schools. A street party in the Burton Hall would then follow from 14:00, mainly aimed at the older generations.

212/19
Immingham Illuminate 2020 

Discussions took place around developing plans for the 400 year celebrations.

Daytime activities were considered as well as the traditional evening lanterns.


The Burton Hall would hold the Thanksgiving meal this year, alongside the Civic Awards.


The dates were considered as staff had concerns holding the two events in consecutive days.


Paula from Our Big Picture would be asked to assist again in the preparations and the Celebration Day Working Group would be tasked with making arrangements for Illuminate as well.


An Arts Council bid will be made again this year.

Resolved

That the Clerk starts engagement with Our Big Picture and developments are considered by the Working Group.
213/19

Grounds Maintenance Equipment Proposal 


The Clerk presented his plan for the next few years with regards to major equipment purchases.

The main priority was to secure newer equipment for the coming season. Staff had been consulted on a course of action and a quotation had been received.


The Clerk was given permission to work with the costs specified, but also to seek a quote for 1 new and 1 second hand mower, and also look to extend the 3 month warranty to 6 months.

Future years were noted but actual requirements will be decided when needed.


Resolution of the Town Council would be sought to secure the purchase when decided.

214/19

Schools 


The Clerk had met with school representatives about moving forward some joint ventures.

Everyone was keen on having a Young Persons Council, this would need a resolution of Council to set up as a Committee.

Other discussions had been held on an Immingham’s Got Talent Event, creating the doves for VE Day, creating a flag for Pilgrim Day 12th May, litter picking and a Christmas Concert.

Mary Clark was to be approached about providing alternative swimming support for the children.

215/19

Facebook


The Council now had a Facebook page that would be used for promotion and news about the Council and its partners.

216/19

Keep Britain Tidy


A National “Big Spring Clean-up” was to take place 20th March to 13th April. 


ITC will sign up to support and work with NELC, In Bloom and the schools on an event.
217/19

Metal Detecting on Council Land 


A request had been received to metal detect on Homestead Park. The Clerk had declined the request and sought the views of the Committee.


Cllr Barton, seconded by Cllr Bolton, proposed that the request be denied and all were in favour.

Resolved 
It was decided not to give permission for metal detecting on Council Land.
218/19

Other Project Updates 


The business case for the Resource Field had been sent to NELC.

Discussions were still ongoing with the potential developer at Immingham Golf Club.


A positive meeting had been held with the Auto Cycle Union and East Midlands Drainage Board over the future of the Immingham Motorcycle Project.


Some playground improvements were being considered for the Mayflower 400 celebrations at Pilgrim Park.

The Heritage Walk signs would soon be installed and the area by the bench on Mill Lane would be improved. The first “Heritage Walk” had seen 19 people take part.


The Roval Drive lease will not be progressed until the playground and drainage issues have been considered by NELC.


